
Church Family,  
In the last few weeks rumors have swirled around our church and community concerning our church 
disaffiliation from the United Methodist Church. First and foremost, I want to assure you that these are 
only rumors and gossip. Our church has NOT made a decision regarding disaffiliation.  
 
There is another Friendship UMC located in Bacon County Georgia that has made that decision. This 
information is public knowledge and has been published on Facebook and the internet. I believe that the 
publication of this news has fueled much of the rumors.  
 
So, to help clear up some confusion. Our church has formed a committee whose sole purpose is to 
educate and inform our congregation of the state of the United Methodist Church. This committee is 
NOT a decision making committee. At this time the committee is still gathering information and 
researching implications. We know that many of you have questions. That is why we have offered a 
simple form in the APP that allows you to send ANONYMOUS questions. I want to assure you that the 
committee knows the importance of confidentiality and transparency.  
 
 
In the coming months the committee does expect for more information to be available through 
decisions by the Annual Conference and Judicial Council of the United Methodist Church. As these 
decisions are made the committee will share them with the church. As a part of this information sharing 
I will soon take a Sunday to explain the State of the United Methodist Church in both services. I will 
announce that Sunday in the next few weeks.  
 
Please understand that the enormity of this decision requires that the process of our information 
gathering and research move at a slow pace allowing for every aspect to be examined. The leaders 
serving on this committee take their task very seriously and understand these ramifications will not only 
impact the church today but generations to come.  
 
Here is a link that the conference has provided regarding the 
disaffiliation process: https://www.sgaumc.org/disaffiliation-faqs 
 
Attached you will also find the recent letter that was sent to the entire congregation regarding what 
information that we know now.  
Sincerely,  
Nate 
--  
Rev. Nate Lehman 
Pastor  
Friendship United Methodist Church 
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